

MINISTRY NEWSLETTER

SUMMER 2018

Dear COC friend,

Saturday, August 4th our team of nineteen had a great day serving folks living in Zona Norte, Tijuana. The day went by so fast! When we arrived at the building that Pastors Keith and Maya are renting, we were amazed at the changes since we were last there. Just look at the before and after photos below! Eventually the building will have classrooms and a reading room for education, a kitchen with a commercial stove, and a multi-purpose room that will be used to host events, meetings, worship and more.





Our outreach hosted a first aid clinic, reading glasses, prayer, sharing the Gospel, construction, children's ministry, and we fed 100's of hot dogs to the community.







Tijuana is home to so many broken people who just need to know that they are LOVED. It reminds me of the parable Jesus told us in Luke 14. "But when you give a banquet, invite the poor, the crippled, the lame, the blind, and you will be blessed."

Thank you for making a difference with us. Whether coming on an outreach or financially partnering with us, together we are doing just that.

God bless you,

Carol De Graff, Executive Director

PS - We have some exciting new areas of ministry opening up to us. We will be going to Guanajuato, Mexico December 13-17 to bring a Christmas Hope Project to "Gente En La Roca", an evangelical church. If you want more information on joining us, email me at carol@circleoc.com

CHRISTMAS HOPE PROJECT

Help us bless families in need in Mexico and beyond.

For more info, visit circleoc.com/ChristmasHopeProject

BAJA 2019SAVE THE DATES!

We are in the early stages of planning a mission trip down to the Vicente Guerrero area over **Presidents Day weekend: February 15-19**.



GEORGE'S CORNER

SAYULITA, HERE WE COME! NOVEMBER 8-12, 2018

We are 31 strong, with only room for a few more.

Our trip is really coming together. We will be working with Agape Church in Mezcales on Friday and Punta de Mita Mission Church on Saturday. Both days there will be a community outreach with our vision clinic, prayer and evangelism, kids program, family photos and some light construction work. Pastors Keith and Maya Durkin from TJ will also be with us, which will make it really special. If you are interested in coming **you need to act fast!** Email me today at george@circleoc.com. You also can help by donating to Circle of Concern for Bibles, eyeglasses, kids supplies and more.

Pastor George Wateling

MINISTRY PARTNER SPOTLIGHT:

WAYNE AND CAROL KIGER-RICE • VOICE OF THE BRIDE

Wayne and Carol are committed to serving the poor and needy, specifically in Mexico. Daily, they are either picking up donated food supplies for distribution in Tijuana, or distributing food and other items to those in need in the poorer parts of Tijuana. This includes orphanages, rehabs, elderly homes, women's shelters, infirmaries, and various street outreaches, where many people hear the Gospel, as well as receive food for their families. Circle of Concern partners with Wayne and Carol with monthly funds to buy food and supplies. Find out more about the Voice of the Bride ministry at **voiceofthebride.net**





WAYS TO DONATE

DONATE ONLINE

Donations can be made securely online at **circleoc.com/donate**

THRIFT STORE

New and used goods can be donated to the Circle of Concern Thrift Store. **Call 1-800-499-5121.**

USED CARS

Used cars can be donated to Circle of Concern. **Call 1-855-500-RIDE**.





P.O. Box 6592 Oceanside, CA 92052-6592 949-388-6400